
Grasso PFO Meeting 

March 15, 2021 Virtual 

  

1. Call to order 
a. Sheri Marchand called the meeting to order at 5:02pm 

2. Secretary’s Report 
a. Review of minutes  

I. Vote to accept Gail Morrissey, 2nd by Suzanne Guillet 
b. Sheri mentioned that we are still looking for a new Secretary 

3. Treasurer Report 
a. February report is posted we currently have $3,823.79 in our account.  $710.64 is in 

the PFOs general fund. 
I. Vote to accept this report by Suzanne Guillet, 2nd by Jeinne Dahl. 

b. BJs Membership was paid for and that is why our account balance went down $55 
from last month. 

4. Administrative Report 
Mrs. Feeney reported many staff have received the 1st vaccine and she is trying to 
schedule a learning day for their second shot in case of side effects.  All staff are eligible 
for vaccine.  There has been an increase in Covid cases from outside of school but it 
doesn’t appear to be spreading in school, we are still social distancing.   
New grading policy is in effect; lowest grade will be a 50, this will allow more students to 
pass.  Google meets should be lasting 25 to 30 minutes and then students have time to 
complete work or get extra credit.   
Summer program will be Plato on-line learning and there will be something as well for 
trade. 
Senior events are still pending, possible social event without dancing.  Graduation is still 
unknown what will be done at this time. 
SATs are March 24 and April 28 or 29. 
Spring sports are on. 

5. Committee Reports 
a. From the Ex-Officios – nothing reported 
b. Sports Update – see above 
c. Senior Class planning anything – see above 

Good of the Order: 

6. Old Business 
a. Fundraisers 



I. Ink Cartridges – Sheri reported that Mrs. Moran received a check for $27.00 
and next week she will mail in more cartridges. 

II. Senior Apparel – Mr. Jones reported that 74 items were sold and they will 
ship to school within 3 weeks.  .  . 

III. Bake Sale @ Municipal Building – Sheri reported we are all to set have a bake 
sale at the municipal Building on May 3 from 6am – 8pm 

b. Pizza calls for the Family Engagement Committee – Mrs. Moran previously told Sheri 
that Mr. Whittle was looking into donations. 

7. New Business: 
a. Fundraisers 

I. Sport Slide, Mr. Jones reported the sales starts now and runs for 3 weeks, 
$5.00 per order will go to offset dues. 

II. Cookie / Pie Fundraiser – Mr. Jones stated that this will be after the Sport 
Slider fundraiser. 

b. Secretary is still needed.  Position will require 2 meeting a month.  If you are 
interested, please let us know! 

8. Adjourned motioned by Gail Morrissey, 2nd by Lee Taylor.  Meeting was adjourned at 
5:22pm. 

Next General Meeting will be Monday April 19th 5p virtually 
Board meeting April 5th  

 
In attendance:  
Sheri Marchand 
Gail Morrissey 
Chris Jones 
Patricia Feeney 
Suzanne Guillet 
Jerry Maynard 
Jeinne Dahl 
Wendy Peffercorn 
Lee Taylor 
Paula Heser 


